School of Law Faculty Meeting November 8, 1982 Conference Room 4:00 p.m.

## MINUTES

Present: Browde, Desiderio, J. Ellis, W. Ellis, Flickinger,

Goldberg, Gonzales, Hart, Johnson, Kovnat, Martinez, Minzner, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero, Schwartz, Stelzner, Taylor, Winograd; Student Class Representatives Baber, Colon, Martinez; Student Representative on Ad Hoc Committee on Student Retention and Suspension Gorman; Camp

Dean Desiderio called the meeting to order; minutes of the meeting of October 25, 1982, as amended, were approved.

Dean requested nominations for UNM honorary degree. He also announced that AALS is seeking replacement for Paul Richard, Associate Director.

Winograd requested that faculty notify Lou Camp when planning to give an examination outside the scheduled examination period.

Goldberg's motion regarding Section 9, made at the last faculty meeting and postponed until today, was dropped. The attached revision to Section 9, which had previously been distributed to faculty members, was included in the Policy. The faculty, after discussion by Johnson, Colon, Goldberg, adopted the Policy as amended. Dean expressed the gratitude of the faculty to the ad hoc committee for their outstanding report. The committee will continue to deliberate regarding the student proposal and the assignment to the committee of readmission procedures.

Hart asked the committee to consider changing the word "suspension" to another term without changing the intent of the newly adopted Policy. Discussion followed.

Faculty members planning to attend the AALS convention were reminded to make reservations for travel and accommodations.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Sec by